
Mid-Maine Lewiston HOG Chapter #1980 

Minutes May 6, 2023 

 
Our May meeting was called to order by our Director John Biron at 9:10am. 
We said our Pledge of Allegiance to our flag, and welcomed back Dave Nadeau 
plus congratulated him on his new bike, a Black Road Glide III. Rita was quick to 
answer NO with the question of any other new bike deals? 

John expressed his appreciation to the volunteers for 50/50, Bike Night, Lunch set 
up, cooking, cleanup. Plus, the Ladies Garage Night.   

Scott Tanguay our Dealer Rep mentioned that today was Mexico Festival and May 
12th thru 24th you can Test ride. May 13th is Men’s Day. May 18th is Bike Night. 
May 21st is the Blessing of the Bikes at New Vinyard. Poker Run on the 27th of 
May. 

Larry made copies of the rides planned and has them on the table available. He 
also mentioned reminded that it was on line as well.  

Lisa Saucier, our secretary, went through and wished our current members with 
May birthdays a very happy birthday. 

Don G said our updated certificate for serving food is in the frame and up on our 
wall.  

Don Gabriel gave our treasurer report of balances as of 4/30/23 were: 

Checking account ending balance is 3,917.74, Savings 2,543.53. Sharlena made a 
motion to accept treasurers report, seconded by Rita. 

Betty KIng with Ladies of Harleys wanted to thank the ladies that came in and 
assisted with the evening, we felt it went well. 

Sandy Bruno reminded us of upcoming rides and signup sheets and to always call 
the Hot line at 758-0633 for updates, changes, and/or cancellations.  

Tony Bruno safety officer made a joke about Maine is the only state that you can 
get frost bite and sunburnt all in the same day. Reminder that bikes have to 



follow the same road rules as cars and trucks but remember that cars and trucks 
weigh a lot more.  

John passed out the 2023 badges for current officer positions. 

We would like everyone here today to sign a sympathy card from the chapter for 
Scotty D for the loss of his sister and brother in law. 

If anyone is going to the 120th anniversary at Harley-Davidson, to bring our flag. 

Next meeting is set for June 3rd at 9:00am we will to do a chapter group photo. 

We tried to discuss setting ride leaders for the rides, not much luck today. 

Meeting adjourned at 9:37 

  

 


